STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
(www.community-council.org.uk/stonehousecommunitycouncil)
Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse. Email: georgepm244@aol.com
Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse. Email: robfreel@btinternet.com

AGENDA
MONDAY 15™ DECEMBER 2014

1. MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES
2. PREVIOUS MINUTES
3. POLICE REPORT
4. BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES
5. CORRESPONDENCE (Refer to list attached)
6. SOUTH LANARKSHIRE COUNCIL

6.1 Roads

6.2 Planning

6.3 Any other SLC issues.

7. HEALTH MATTERS
7.1 Treatment clinics

8. UTILITIES
8.1Water:
8.2 Gas
8.3 Electricity

9. TRANSPORT

10. REPORTS
10.1 Elected Members

10.2 Treasurer
Balance & expenditure

11. FACEBOOK
11.1 Facebook items

12. AOCB
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MINUTES OF STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING - HELD ON;
MONDAY 17™ NOVEMBER 2014

Item
1 MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES
In attendance Apologies
6. Shith R. Craig Cllr Holman Cllr Cooper
R. Freel J. Hewart Cllr Campbell
S. Montgomery G Haddow

in attendance

Police constables John MCartin, Stuart Mitchell and fifteen members of the public were also

Chairman George Smith welcomed everyone to the meeting and for staying on after the
AGM. Chair stated that police report would be taken first.

2 PREVIOUS MINUTES Action
The Minutes were agreed by those present as an accurate record of the meeting.

3 POLICE REPORT Action

Constable MCartin reported that PC Jim Freel had spoken to Craig McFarlane of Barratts
about the reversing lorries. Dog fouling had been reported to the local authority
enforcement officer who would also look at signage and bins if required.

19 crimes reported in the previous four weeks. Incidents consisted of theft from houses,
vandalised cars. Police would be putting in place a festive patrol plan. A question was
asked about a mugging in the local park however officers were not aware of this.
Questions were again asked about parking at the local schools.

A member of the public asked about the traffic calming at the school and parking within
the disabled bay at the SPAR.

Speeding in Newfield was also reported as was rubbish being dropped at the Lintaugh
bridge.

4 BUSINESS ARISING

Any business arising would be dealt with under the agenda items.

H CORRESPONDENCE

The Secretary went through the details of correspondence received and outgoing and
a list of all correspondence had been circulated with the minutes with secretary
intimating that all correspondence can be viewed if required by members of the
public.

SOUTH LANARKSHIRE COUNCIL

6.1 ROADS

Councillor Dorman reported that there would be an extension of time that the traffic
lights on A71 at manse road would be in place for.

Chair had been trying to set up a meeting with Barratts and a note had been sent to
the Barratts site manager.

Bushes at the pavement beyond the toll were reported as needing cut.

The area outside the Coop was waiting on being re-tarred and had been waiting for a
number of weeks.
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6.2 | PLANNING
Mr Craig Smith who had commenced the development at the Public Institute asked Sect.
about the community council's letter indicating that the building was not a listed
building and that the community council had indicated that the planning should take
action on this by seeking to reprimand the developer. Mr C Smith went onto advise
that he had been advised by the planning department that he did hot need planning
permission as it was already in place. Some discussion on this took place and Chair
advised Mr Smith that it was raised at our previous meeting how work could be done
and a planning application had just been submitted. CC secretary will writew to SLC
planning for clarification on this matter. Mr C Smith advised anyone who wished to
see what he had done in the Institute could visit on 6™ December.
Chair advised that Keppie had submitted their application which was a follow up to
the pre planning consultation exercise that they had carried out. The proposal fell in
line with the community council's submission on the local plan regard village
development and that any member of the public could lodge an objection to it.

7 HEALTH MATTERS

7.1 TREATMENT CLINIC
Vice chair reported on a review by the Health board of the out of Hours service in
Lanarkshire. A public consultation would follow on this.
Chairman reported on their attendance at the health boards AGM which was chaired
by Michael Matheson.
Laundry and food provision at Hairmyres was also raised and discussed.

8 UTILITIES
No matters arising

9 TRANSPORT
No matters arising

10 REPORTS

10.1 | Elected Members
Cllr Dorman advised that the Glebe cemetery would be extended
Cllr cooper had submitted a written report and Chair read it out. No progress had
been made on the burn out building.

10.2 | Treasurer
Balance was as per the AGM report with secretary's expenses to be paid.

1 FACEBOOK
Continues to be used as a medium for raising issues

12 AOCB

12.1 | A question was asked about Christmas light switch on. No committee on this group.

12.2 | Mr Baxter reported on the progress of the Bees project that he was working on and

the funding received from the lottery.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The meeting closed at 9.00. The next meeting will be held at Lifestyles on 15™ December 2014
at 7.30




